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Yesterday, a myriad of people gathered en masse, were hypnotized as 
well as motionless, covering their ears with their hands while the Chief 
Executive Officer Carrie Lam was announcing the new financial policy.  
 

After investigating into this event, countless participants said that they 
were suffering from poverty. It is believed that the government’s new policy 
failed to cope with the problem – the wealth gap between low income and 
high income groups is widening.  
 

To commence with, the rents in Hong Kong are extremely higher than 
our neighboring countries such as Taiwan, Singapore and Malaysia. What 
worsens the matter is, the government is not dealing with it. Neither 
subsidizing the lower income group nor building more public housing 
estates, they even keep selling the land to the private developers which raise 
the rent even higher to an unreasonable level.  
 

It is high time all parties sat down and negotiated the problems in Hong 
Kong so that the citizens here can lead a better life instead of struggling with 
the financial issues.  
 
  


